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CC:DA Activities

The RDA Steering Committee has created and charged a number of new working groups, including:

RSC Fictitious Entities Working Group

RSC Relationship Designators Working Group

The Relationship Designators Working Group has not met yet. The Fictitious Entitites Working Group prepared a discussion paper for dealing with fictitious entities in RDA, including a recommendation of continuing the FRBR/RDA recognition of non-human and fictitious entities as creators. Since this does not agree with the proposed FRBR Library Reference Model, RSC rejected the discussion paper. The proposed FRBR LRM will be released for public comment soon, and I strongly urge SAC to formally comment.

As reported at the last meeting, the CC:DA Task Force on Relationship Designators in RDA Appendix K submitted a proposal for a major revision to Appendix K, the relationships between Persons, Families, and Corporate Bodies (6JSC/ALA/43, http://www.rda-jsc.org/sites/all/files/6JSC-ALA-43.pdf). Some of this included subject-related designator proposals (e.g. “character created by/created character” to designate the relationship between a fictitious character and its creator; or “protagonist/protagonist of” to designate the relationship between a character (fictitous or not) and the work in which the character appears)

This proposal was rejected by RSC, although ALA was permitted to send forward a small number of the proposed designators as fast-track proposals. A moratorium on new relationship designators of any type has been imposed pending the outcomes of the RSC Relationship Designators Working Group, which has not yet begun its work. It is hoped that the ALA proposal will be considered in their deliberations. Some of the members of the ALA Task Force are also members of the RSC Working Group.

SAC-RDA Subcommittee Activities

At Annual the SAC Subcommittee on RDA presented a proposal to SAC on coding subject and genre/form relationships in work and expression records and recommended that it be sent to the PCC Policy Committee by SAC. SAC approved this. The proposal was sent to the Policy Committee as well as to the Secretariat at LC and no response has been received. 
The Subcommittee had intended to develop subject related designators as its next project, decided to postpone that project given the RSC moratorium on relationship designator proposals. 

Because of lack of response on the SAC proposal and the inability to work on the relationship designators project the Subcommittee concluded that it had no agenda items and so did not meet at Midwinter.



